CASE 1848: Application of EL PASO for extension of time to make up accrued underproduction of Jones 4-A Well.

alarah ang Khis

62-3

4

Les ase Ma. Replication, Transcript, Small Exhibits, Etc.



3-6691 3 PHONE Inc. DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICC

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO JANUARY 6, 1960 IN THE MATTER OF: CASE 1848 Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for : an exception to Paragraph 3 of Order R-1065. . Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an : extension of time to make up the accrued under -: production of the Jones 4-A Well (a pressure : build-up test well), located in Unit B, Section: 13, Township 28 North, Range 8 West, Blanco-• Mesaverde Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico. : . BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner. TRANSCRIPT <u>0 F</u> PROCEEDINGS MR. NUTTER: We will take next Case 1848. MR. PAYNE: Case 1848. Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for an exception to Paragraph 3 of Order R-1065. MR. SETH: Mr. Examiner, could I enter my appearance in two cases, Case 1838 and 1848, together with Mr. Garrett Whitworth? MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir. MR. WHITWORTH: Garrett Whitworth, representing El Paso Natural Gas Company. I believe Mr. Oliver Seth, local coun-

sel, has already made an appearance in this case.



PAGE 1

page 2

	MR. PAYNE: Yes, sir. MR. WHITWORTH: We have one witness to be sworn, Mr.
J	ohn Mason. (Witness sworn)
1	JOHN B. MASON, called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as follows: DIRECT EXAMINATION
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO	EY MR. WHITWORTH: Q Mr. Mason, will you please state your full name for the record and by whom and in what capacity you are employed? A John B. Mason, employed by the El Face Natural Gas Company as a proration engineer. Q Have you previously qualified as an expert witness, proration engineer before this Commission? A Yes, sir, I have. MR. WHITWORTH: We ask that the witnesst qualifications be accepted. Q You are familiar with the application of El Paso Natural Gas Company in this case, are you not, Mr. Mason? A Yes, sir. Q What does El Paso seek by this application? A By this application we seek to extend the period ing which underproduction, which has accrued upon the Jones I;

Well -- we request permission to extend the period during which PAGE 3 that underproduction may be made up. The Jones "A" No. 4 Well was on pressure build-up test authorized under our Order R-1065. How was this application made to the Commission? 3-669] ŝ This application was made by -- in a letter form and A DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc. it was -- and in the alternative it was requested that if we could not receive administrative approval or relief, then, that it be set for hearing. Do you have a plat depicting the exact location of ହ this well? A Yes, sir, I do. MR. WHITWORTH: Will you mark that for identification as El Paso's Exhibit No. 1? (Thereupon, El Paso's Exhibit No. l was marked for identification.) Where is this well located? Q This well is located in the NE/4 of Section 13, A Township 28 North, Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Now, the well was put on maximum pressure build-up Q test, was it not? ALBUQUERQUE, A Yes, sir, it was. Q Pursuant to what Order? A Order R-1065. Q And when did the well go on test? A April 17th, 1957. The well is not presently under test, is it? Q



÷.

1-+

. .

A No,	sir,	it	is	not.	
-------	------	----	----	------	--

When did it come off test? Q

Came off test February the 5th of 1959. A

Now, during the time that the well was being tested, Q were allowables assigned to the well?

Allowables were assigned to the well during that A period and during the test also. We had two transfer wells that were authorized under the same Order, that was Jones 6-A and the 5-A. An allowable for the Jones 4-A was being produced by those two transfer wells, to a certain extent.

Do you have any data as to the production history Q of this well during the time it was being tested?

Well, during the testing period, of course, there Α was no production; it was shut in completely. During that period there was underage being accrued under the provisions of the Order. Now, by way of history, I might point out that this well was first reported to the Commission as having completed its test on October the 14th of \$58. That report was erroneous. However, the Commission had issued a supplemental and transferred the allowable that was requested to the transfer wells. The well actually completed its test in February of 1959. At that time we notified, the Commission requested that the previously issued supplement, which transferred the allowable, remain in effect; the only thing, that the date of the make up period was changed to January 31, 1960.



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUIRQUE, NEW MEXICO

....

CH 3-669

Q Now, you have a document setting out the amount of allowables during that period, do you not?

A I have what I have designated as Exhibit 2, which sets forth the allowables during the year 1959.

MR. WHITWORTH: For identification, I would like to have it marked as Exhibit No. 2.

(Thereupon, El Paso's Exhibit No. 2 was marked for identification.)

Q I notice that you have some current allowables underlined in red. What is that for?

Well, it might be best if I backed up a little bit A before that, and in order to better explain what the underlying current allowables are, it would be better to give a little background material, I believe. When the well came off of test in February of 1959, there was a new deliverability test taken during the latter part of February and the first part of March. This test indicated an increased deliverability. The test was sent to the Aztec office and apparently -- this is pure conjecture on our part in trying to determine what actually happened and why it happened. The test was sent to the Aztec office and it was apparently thrown into a basket since the test was submitted and taken during the period 1959, during the period for which a deliverability test would have been taken, upon which the 1960 allowables would be based. And since this was during the first of 159, it would not be used until 1960 and actually determine



NEW MEXICO

ALBUQUERQUE,

3-6691

PHONE CH



page 5

1960 allowables; it was probably just pushed aside until such time as it would be needed.

Well, now, there had been no test during 1958 since the well was shut-in for deliverability test. So in the absence of a test for 1958, it was probably considered delinquent, just delinquent in its test, and there being no test, there was no allowable assigned from February through November of this year -of 1959. Then, by some means, it was discovered in the Aztec office, and a gas supplement No. 5210 dated December 4, 1959, was issued assigning a total allowable of a hundred and sevenseven million five hundred and fifty-seven thousand cubic feet, assigned retroactively back through February of 1959. Now, the allowables that I have appearing under the column of "Current Allowables" are those allowables that were assigned by the December gas supplement -- December 1959 gas supplement.

Because --

MR. NUTTER: What was the date of the gas supplement

No. 5210?

Q

8-----

CH 3-6691

PHONE

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

ŧτ

. : ;

-

December the 4th, 1959. A

(By Mr. Whitworth) Because of this gas supplement assigning allowables retroactively to the well, the well is currently underproduced, is that right?

That is correct. Now, when the well came off of the pressure build-up test -- maximum pressure build-up test, our A ordinary methods of checking the status of wells in our El Paso



page 7

office was deviated somewhat because this was a special exception since it was a pressure build-up test well. Ordinarily, our clerical help, there is -- a proration schedule is issued each month, will check the proration schedule against the records we carry, and usually any omission or any error will be caught. But since this was a pressure build-up well, we have been suspending the usual check, and Mr. Rainey and myself have been keeping a check on these wells ourselves to see whether or not they are making up their underproduction or whether they are becoming overproduced, but in doing that we have only checked the status, and since February or since the well came off test, the well appeared to be making up its underproduction in an adequate manner and, in fact, through well into the month of May. At the end of May, the status indicated that it was overproduced, and, of course, it was overproduced during June. The month of July we started cutting back on the production. In fact, it was produced only one day during July, I think two days during August, and two days in September and a portion of a day in October and November in an attempt to climinate this overproduction. But even in cutting back on the overproduction, on the monthly production, we noticed that the status continued to show an overproduction.

Q When was it first discovered that no allowable was assigned to the well?

A Apparently, sometime around the first of December, and at that time -- well, it was first discovered by El Paso when

DEARVLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

3-6691

PHONE CH

we received the gas supplement, 5210.

MR. NUTTER: What was your question, that no allowable was assigned?

MR. WHITWORTH: That no allowable was assigned.

MR. NUTTER: The well always had an allowable, didn't

it?

3-6691

PHONE CH

A There was no allowable being assigned at all in the schedule, it was just blank. There was no allowable. And from May through November, the proration schedule carried a status with APO on the side, which indicated that the well was six times overproduced, it was getting no allowable, so that if it had any connection at all, it was being carried as an overproduced well.

Q (By Mr. Whitworth) In other words, its overproduced status was the result of its having no allowable. There wasn't follow-up in the deliverability test or anything like that?

A That is correct.

A

Q So since it had no allowable, any production at all would six times overproduce, would it not?

Any production made it be more overproduced.

Q Now, would you care to comment on the red lines? A Yes, sir. Of course, the red lines do indicate the allowable that was assigned retroactively by gas supplement 5210.

And going on across the schedule, of course, I have listed the production since the well went off test in the third column from



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

NEW MEXICO

ALBUQUERQUE,

PAGE 8

the left and the cumulative status is the status that the well 9 should have been carried in the proration schedule, had the allowable, the current allowable that is underlined in red, been figured in with the status of the well. The status, the far righthand corner, right-hand column is the status that was actually carried in the proration schedule and the status that we were observing in determining whether or not the well should be produced more or cut back.

When the well was put on test, what was its deliver-Q ability?

Deliverability when it went on test was 854 MCF per A day.

Q

What is the deliverability of the well now? The deliverability -- the state deliverability now A is indicated to be 2,070 MCF, the test that was taken following the shut-in period.

When was this increased deliverability discovered? Q Well, I imagine the increased deliverability was dis-A covered at the time the test was taken. Now, as far as the -- when the Commission discovered it, I guess it was at the time they discovered that the well was getting no allowable, because the 2070 was the deliverability used in assigning this retroactive allowable back from the time that the well came off the maximum build-

What is the amount of underage of the well at the



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Q

3-6691

3

present time?

A As of the end of November, the underproduction was a hundred and twenty-five million one hundred sixty-two thousand cutic feet.

Q Now, are you familiar with the balancing periods for the well pursuant to the Order?

A Yes.

Q What does the Order provide with respect to balancing periods?

A Paragraph 3 of the Order provides that a well may have until the end of the balancing period following the balancing period, during which the well came off test, to make up its underproduction.

Q When is the end of the balancing period for this well? A That would be January the 31st of 1960 for this well. Q Would this well be able to make up its underage within this period of time?

A No, sir, it would not.

Q In your opinion, what period of time would be necessary for the well to make up its underproduced status?

A We are requesting that this balancing -- that this make-up period be extended through the next balancing period, which would be through July the 31st.

> Q Do you feel that would be a sufficient amount of time? A Yes, sir, it would. I might add that this well has



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

3-6691

been getting an allowable which, as it appears on Exhibit 2, would indicate to be somewhere in the neighborhood of fifteen million a month. The well has exhibited an ability to produce about fifteen hundred MCF per day. Therefore, it would ordinarily take about ten days to produce its allowable; remaining twenty days could be used to make up this underproduction. It will probably take four or five months to make up the additional underproduction.

Q Getting back to the plat, the location of the well, do you know of any offset operators that would be adversely affected should the Commission see fit to grant this application?

A No, sir, I don't. We can see on the right side of this plat, to east of this well is the 28-7 unit which is operated by El Paso. There are wells appearing as offsets there, Mesaverde offsets, which are not shown on the plat. El Paso is the operator there. Of course, the 5-A and the 6-A are on the same basic lease and even to the north and to the south, the wells are operated by El Paso. And I might add that in order to do that, by permitting this well to pick up this underproduction, in effect, would only be permitting it to make up production which it is entitled to and was inadvertently denied during the period from 1959 --

Q Should the Commission grant the relief requested by this application, in your opinion, would it violate or prejudice correlative rights?

A No, sir, but, to the contrary, I feel if it were



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

3-6691

5

denied, there would be a violation of correlative rights, or the 4-A Well would be denied production of gas to which it was entitled.

Q In your opinion, would the granting of the requested relief prevent waste?

A Yes, sir. There would be no waste, as a result of it, I should say.

Q Mr. Mason, referring to the letter application in this case which states in the second Paragraph "Consequently, it was produced" -- referring to the well -- "on the basis of an allowable based on a deliverability of 854 MCF." Is that a correct statement?

A No, sir, it is not, and I would like to make note of that at this time, that actually it was -- well, the -- there was no allowable at all. The letter indicates that what we were asking for originally was the difference between the allowable that it would have received under 854. Further checking, since the writing of this letter, revealed that the well had received no allowable during that period rather than an allowable on the basis of an 854 deliverability.

Q Then, would you --

MR. NUTTER: It received an allowable for part of the time, didn't it, Mr. Mason?

A No, sir, there was no allowable at all from February of 159 through November, and only until we received the gas supple-



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PHONE CH 3-6691

ment 5210 was there an allowable, and that was on the basis of a deliverability of 2070.

MR. NUTTER: It wasn't six times overproduced as of February, was it?

No, sir, it was underproduced; everything being under A the maximum build-up test, it was actually underproduced.

MR. NUTTER: Why didn't it receive an allowable, then? Well, as I supposed earlier, that it was perhaps the A test that they did receive, the test having been received during the period for the 1960 deliverability test; it was assumed that that test was to be used for the 1960 allowables, and that there was no test during 1958 upon which 1959 allowables should be basea. MR. NUTTER: So, in other words, for a period of time

until the Commission received the deliverability test that was taken for that period of time to when the well was placed back on production until it became six times overproduced, it probably didn't receive an allowable because it was delinquent, a test that would have been normally taken in 1958?

That's right, and the well having been shut-in in A 1958, there was no lest.

> MR, NUTTER: No test could have been taken? Right.

MR. NUTTER: So it was actually delinquent there for a period of a few months, --Α No. MR. NUTTER: -- and then it didn't receive any allow-



PHONE CH 3-6691 DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

А

able because it was overproduced?

PHONE CH 3-6691

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

No, I don't know actually what happened, but the A test was taken at the end of February, I think February the 27th it was started, and it is my understanding it was a delinquent test. The allowable would be effective thirty days prior to the beginning of the test which would be -- have been back prior to the time that the maximum build-up test would have been completed, so that there would have been no penalty for delinquent test there. Now, if an allowable had a period on the schedule based upon -well, in fact, based upon any deliverability, then the well never would have appeared to have been six times overproduced. It appeared to have been six times overproduced because there was actually no allowable being assigned to it because, for example, in May it appears to be -- well, the status carried in the proration schedule is indicated on Exhibit 2,7,500 MCF, and that is indicated to be six times overproduced. Well, at no time during \$59 on this retroactive allowable was the current allowable less than, well, ten thousand, for example.

Q (By Mr. Whitworth) Was there any change in the cumulative status of this well during the time that it was on test and the other two wells were producing, its current allowable, --

A Only --

Q -- did its cumulative status change?

A Only once, and as I pointed out earlier, that was as a result of having reported the test to have been completed sooner



than it actually was, but now that test was indicated earlier to PAGE 15 have been completed in October of #58.

MR. NUTTER: What was the status of the well in April, 1957 when it was first shut-in?

I'm afraid I don't have that, Mr. Nutter. But the point I'm trying to make is that the effect of the transferring of allowables kind of ironed itself out so that at the end of January the cumulative status of 44.563 underproduced was the correct status at that time, and the well had been assigned allowables on the basis of its old deliverability test through January of 159 was the correct status.

MR. NUTTER: I'm wondering if this underproduced status here at the end of January, 1959 of 44,563 could have been in part due to a failure of 5-A and 6-A to make the total allowable for the well while the well was shut-in?

No, sir. We transfer allowables, only a portion A of underproduction, to the 5-A and 6-A, and the 5-A and 6-A, now, they had been overproducing themselves, and we transferred allowable to the extent of their overproduction, to the extent of their overproduction plus assigning some underproduction to them. Now, those wells have come back into shape and are in good order, and the 4-A also would have been had we been aware that the well was not receiving an allowable, and we could have called the Commission's attention to that fact. But through our mistake also, we failed to catch the fact that it wasn't getting an allow-



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc. ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

3-6691 Đ

PHONE

A

able. We merely looked at the status as was being carried in the proration schedule and also in our production histories, which 16 checked out with each other, and the well seemed to be making up its underproduction in an adequate fashion. 3-6691 3 DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc. MR. NUTTER: What is the latest status that you have on the well right now? The actual status, considering the effect of the A allowables granted under the supplemental 5210, the status would be, at the end of November --MR. NUTTER: That's the latest figure you have? Yes, sir, is one hundred twenty-five million one A hundred and sixty-two thousand. (By Mr. Whitworth) Cubic feet. And you feel you Q could make that up by July the 31st, --Yes, sir. -- as you stated, or August the 31st, as the letter Q says? Well, that should be July the 31st, the end of the Ą next balancing period. MR. NUTTER: One way to iron this out, wouldn't it be, Mr. Mason, and remove this underproduction, would be to cance a portion of that supplement? Of course, that would do it, but I don't think it A would be quite fair. (By Mr. Whitworth) Do you think this well still has Q

AlliUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO



the deliverability of 2070?

CH 3-6691

PHONE

Inc.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE,

ALEUQUERQUE, NEW MIXICO

A I think it is somewhere in that neighborhood, as indicated here in September. And August, the well was produced, according to our records, only two days during those two months, and the deliverability seemed -- the actual producing ability seemed to maintain something at 1500 to 2000 MCF during that period.

Q The months of August and September both?

A Yes, sir.

Q That was two days' production?

A Yes, sir.

MR. WHITWORTH: I want to request that the letter of application previously referred to, sent to the Commission by Mr. Rainey, be amended to show July 31, 1960 in the last Paragraph instead of August 31, 1960, and also that the last portion of the second sentence of the second paragraph beginning with the word "consequently" and ending with "858 MCF" be omitted.

MR. NUTTER: The entire phrase beginning with the word "consequently?"

MR. WHITWORTH: Right.

MR. PAYNE: Do you also want to amend the amount of underproduction?

A Yes, sir.

MR. WHITWORTH: I think that that probably should be omitted, and we so request, to correspond to El Paso's Exhibit No.



2, being 125,152?

A May I clarify something here? That figure 125,546 appears on supplement 5210 as the new net allowable for November after the effect of the retroactive allowables rather than status. That is a valid figure, but is a net allowable rather than status; that is how the figure got in there.

> MR. NUTTER: The status actually is 125,152, then? A Yes, sir.

MR. WHITWORTH: And since our evidence is to that effect, we request that the letter of application be so amended.

MR. NUTTER: The letter of application has been amended in those particulars.

Q (By Mr. Whitworth) Do you have anything else you would like to add to your testimony, Mr. Mason?

A No, sir.

MR. WHITWORTH: That's all we have, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of the

witness?

MR. PAYNE: Yes, sir.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. PAYNE:

Q Mr. Mason, to what do you attribute this substantial variation in deliverability in this well?

A The only explanation I have, Mr. Payne, is the fact that during this almost two years, two-year period that the well



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PHONE CH 3-6691

was shut-in, the gas more distantly removed from the well bore moved in closer to the well bore and stabilized, and there was just more gas surrounding the well bore to be produced, and it appears that it might be flush production during that period of the test. However, as was indicated by the August and September production, it seems to be maintaining that rate, at least up to the present.

Q How soon was this test taken after the well was returned to production?

A It was started about three weeks following.

Q Do you feel that perhaps after the well has been shut-in for the period that this one has, that a new deliverability test should not be taken until the well has producted, oh, two months, that you might get a more correct deliverability test --

A Well, --

Q -- or thirty days of actual production?

A Well, I will say this, that we do keep a check on these wells, and if the point should ever be reached when it appears that it will not make the allowable as being assigned on the basis of this production, that a new deliverability test certainly would be in order, but at the present, I see -- or if we had waited several months to take this particular test, that I don't think it would have made any substantial difference.

MR. PAYNE: Thank you.

Q (By Mr. Nutter) Has the 1960 test been scheduled



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

CH 3-6691

PHONE

I don't know, Mr. Mutter, whether -- that is a ques-A tion that has arisen in my mind, whether or not they intend this test to apply for 1960 or whether they intend to take another test. PHONE CH 3-6691 MR. PAYNE: You would be willing to take another test? Yes, sir, I think we would be willing to do that, A definitely. QUESTIONS BY MR. UTZ: Mr. Mason, when did you complete the build-up on this Q well? On this particular well it was February the 6th, 1959. A And when did you request the transfer of allowables? Q I don't have the exact date of the first letter that A we sent, the one that I mentioned earlier in my testimony, which was in error, when we erroneously reported a finished completion date. It was back in December, I believe, and supplements were issued on January the 11th. But then when we did find that this well was still on test, had completed its test, we requested -we submitted our request then on April the 9th. I believe that the transfer was requested previously, assumed to be the comple-

tion date, October 14, requested that that transfer remain in

offect since it would have made no substantial difference in the

underage or overage that we had, and it seemed it would require

fewer supplements that way, and things were in good order, as it

for this well yet?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

were.

PAGE 20

Q That was when, in April?

A Just a moment, sir. This was April the 9th. Now, the reason we usually wait that long -- well, maybe not this long in every instance -- but we did not get our February production history, of course, until sometime in March, and then, of course, from probably the middle of March to April the 9th, I^{*}m not sure what the reason was, that there was a delay there. But your attention was called to the fact that we had erroneously -- we had previously erroneously reported the completion date, and that we were making request at this time to transfer the allowable as had been done in the initial request.

Q Did you make a supplemental request for transfer after April?

A No, sir. Now, there was another supplement issued April the lst. This well had been subjected to the cancellation redistribution schedule from which it was to be exempted under Order R-1065, and we called that to the Commission's attention, and there was a supplement April 1st which reinstated it at that time, but other than that, there was no other cancellation.

Appears to be a foul-up on everybody's part?

A Yes, sir. That includes us, yes. Usually we would catch a mistake such as this, and I would advise the Commission, as is the usual practice every month, but since it was being given special consideration, its being on pressure build-up test, as I pointed out earlier, the clerical help didn't know exactly



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc. Albuquerque, new mexico

Q

how to handle them, and we had been keeping watch over them separately, and it didn't get its usual scrutiny that it usually does, and, therefore, it evaded us, and it was carried to this point.

MR. NUTTER: Do you have the number of days of production for each month the well was produced since it was put back on production handy there?

A I have it for some of the months. Yes, sir, I do for all of the months.

MR. NUTTER: Will you just read those off to me, please? A Starting with February and going through November: 11; 23; 18; 17; 13; 1; 2; 2; 1; and 1. Now, I think that this October and November 1 is just a portion of a day and was reported as one day's production.

MR. NUTTER: Now, were the producing characteristics the same, I mean the choke size and everything the same for all of those months?

A Yes, sir. There was no check on the well, just production against existing line pressure.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any further questions of Mr. Mason?

MR. WHITWORTH: I have one.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. WHITWORTH:

Q Mr. Mason, were El Paso's Exhibits 1 and 2 prepared by you or under your direction?



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

CH 3-6691

PAGE 23 A Yes, sir. MR. WHITWORTH: We request that these Exhibits be admitted in evidence. MR. NUTTER: El Paso's Exhibits 1 and 2 will be admitted into evidence. (Whereupon, El Paso's Exhibits 1 and 2 were received in evidence.) MR. NUTTER: Mr. Mason may be excused. (Witness excused.) MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything further they wish to offer in this case? Take the case under advisement.



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

-

STATE OF NEW MEXICO)	
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO	•	55

I, J. A. Trujillo, Notary Public in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me in Stenotype and reduced to typewritten transcript by me, and that the same is a true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal this, the <u>15th</u> day of <u>January</u>, 1960, in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico.

NOTARY FUBLIC

My Commission Expires:

October 5, 1960

I do hereby certify that the foregoing Ts a conquered record of the proceeding the lixenings heating of Case No. heard by ne on

Sutance, Exampler Mexico Oil Conservation Commission



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

ند المحمد المحم المحمد 3-6691

5

PHONE

January 27, 1960 Mr. Oliver Seth Box 828 Santa Fe, New Mexico Dear Mr. Seth: On behalf of your client, El Paso Natural Gas Company, we enclose two copies of Order No. R-1584 in Case 1848, issued by the Oil Conservation Commission this date. Very truly yours, . F A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director ALP/ir

Enclosures: (2)

Carton 1 Gallon

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION CONNISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW NEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL COMBERVATION CONVISION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPORE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 1848 Order No. R-1584

APPLICATION OF EL PASO HATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN ADDITIONAL SIX-MONTH PROBATION PERIOD IN WHICH TO NAKE UP UNDER-PRODUCTION ON ONE WELL IN THE BLANCO-MESAVERDE GAS POOL, SAN JUAN AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO

ORDER OF THE CONMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for bearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on January 6, 1960, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S. Mutter, Examiner duly appointed by the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this 27 day of January, 1960, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the application, the evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner, Daniel S. Nutter, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant is the owner and operator of the Jones 4-A Well, located in Unit B, Section 13, Township 28 North, Range 8 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico.

(3) That through inadvertence the subject well, a shut-in transfer well, for a certain period of time was assigned no allowable or was assigned an allowable based on a non-current deliverability test.

(4) That due to this error and the subsequent assignment of allowable on a retroactive basis, the subject well was underproduced some 125,162 MCF as of November 30, 1959, a portion of which is subject to cancellation on January 31, 1960, unless the applicant is given an additional six-month promation period in which to make up the under-production on the subject well.

-2-Case No. 1848 Order No. R-1584

(5) That the requested relief should be granted.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That the applicant be and the same is hereby given until July 31, 1960, to make up the aforesaid under-production on the Jones 4-A Well, located in Whit B, Section 13, Township 28 North, Range 8 West, MUPM, San Juan County, New Maxico.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

> STATE OF NEW MEETCO OIL CONSERVATION COMUSSION

JOHN MURRCHOHS, Chairman

MURRAY E. MORGAN, MOREDER

te

L. PORTER, Jr., Mamber & Secretary



vem/



			Current Allowable	Net Allowable	Production	Cumulative Status	Status Carried in Proration Schedule		
JONES Locati		3, T-28-N, R-8-W							
1958	December		13, 507	269, 573	-0-	66, 246-			
			Allowable '	Transferred 203, 327-	- New Net A	llowable 66, 246-			
1959	January		9, 628	75, 874	-0-	44, 563-	44, 563-		
			Cancellatio	on 34,961 Redistri	bution 3,650	Net 31, 311-			
	February		16,091	60, 654	16, 391	44, 263- /	28,172-		
	Revised Deli	verability to 2070	Gas Suppleme	nt No. 5210 assigned	additional allo	wable of 177, 557			
	March		20, 554	99, 363 ¥	32, 836	66, 527-	29, 882-		
	February Volume Adjustment plus 415 Gas Supplement No. 810 reinstated cancellation of 34,961 %								
	April		16, 85 1	83, 378	15, 225	68, 153-	14,657-		
	May		10,115	78, 268	22, 157	56, 111-	PO 7, 500+		
	June		12, 814	68, 925	11, 450	57, 475-	PO 18,950+		
	July	NO WINER	14,657	72, 132	2, 345	69, 787-	PO 21, 295+		
			Cancellatio	on and Redistribution	-0-				
	August		17, 128	86,915	4, 391	82, 524-	PO 25,686+		
	September		17, 727	100, 251	3, 794	96, 457-	PO 29,480+		
	October	BEFORE OL CON	12,800	109, 257	401	108, 856-	PO 29,881+		
	November		16, 690	125, 546	384	125, 162-	PO 30, 265+		
	December		22, 130	147, 292					

a ta cana

ે દેખ તાતુ

Proration Department January 5, 1960

÷. 2

Care 184 9

El Paso Matural Gas Company

El Paso, Texas December 15, 1959

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission 6:1 Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. Elvis Utz

Gentlemen:

We are in receipt of Gas Supplement No. NW-5210 dated December 4, 1959, which increases the allowable on El Paso's Jones 4-A Well in B-13, 28-N, 8-W, retroactive to February 5, 1959, which is the date that this well was returned to production after having been shut-in for pressure build-up test as authorized by Order R-1065.

Well head received no illowable

5

At the time this well was returned to production, it had an effective deliverability of 854 MCF/D; however, a new deliverability test taken in March of 1959 indicated a deliverability of 2,070 MCF/D. Through inadvertence, we failed to notice the fact that an allowable based on the new deliverability was not assigned to this well early in the year 1959; consequently, it was produced on the basic of an allowable based on a deliverability of 854 MCF/D.

Prior to the issuance of Supplement NW-5210, this well was overproduced, as of the end of November, 1959, 30, 265 MCF. After issuance of this Supplement, this well is now underproduced $\frac{125,546}{125,162}$ MCF.

The provisions of the Blanco Mesaverde Pool Rules pertaining to cancellation and redistribution have been suspended on this well until January 31, 1960 in accordance with the provisions of Order R-1065. Because of the substantial volume of underage that is currently accrued to this well due to the recalculation of allowables, we hereby request that the provisions of Order R-1065, with respect to this well only, be extended the August 31, 1960. If this matter can be handled administratively, we request that it be done in that manner; however, if it is feit that a hearing is necessary, we request that a hearing be set as soon as possible.

Yours very truly,

DHR:jmh cc: Mr. E. C. Arnold

1,1960-574,

D. H. RAINEY / Administrative Assistant Proration Department

JALMAT, PERIOD 7/1/58 TO 1/1/59 1.22 41/2 _____ *f* _____ *f* 1.887471 = *f* 1745.73 = $\frac{1}{24} + \frac{1}{2439.77} = \frac{1}{24531.657} \frac{1}{5735.187} \frac{1}{2.552706} = \frac{12467}{12467} \frac{1}{1297}$ Moit 2689.97 = 5-215:76+ 6218.47 2.827897 = 11029 1-2- $\frac{1}{\sqrt{2c}} + 4585 \cdot 53 = \frac{793}{5} \cdot \frac{49}{7} + \frac{9491}{7} \cdot \frac{13}{7} + 4 \cdot 893581 = \frac{77430}{7430} + \frac{1166}{166}$ 55 June + 4497.86 = 3375.237 4029,104 4.787650 = 7404 6539